Village of Green Trails Association, Inc.
September 20, 2020

Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer District
c/o Mr. Kirk Lambrecht

Division of Environmental Compliance
10 E. Grand Avenue

St. Louis, MO 63147

RE: Response to Notice of Violation
MSD Project Number: P002748700
Work Order: 5916806

Dear Mr. Lambrecht:

I am writing you on behalf of the Village of Green Trails Association, Inc. in response to
your Notice of Violation for Eailure to Maintain Private Stormwater Management Facilities
dated August 21, 2020.

As required by #1 in your Notice, the 10 inch standpipe inside the basin’s detention
control system is being repaired and the lake is lowering. A portion of the pipe cracked and had
to be removed. It was discovered that the 10 foot pipe section into the lake was clogged with
logs. When the clog broke loose, the rushing water prevented proper placement of the new pipe.
So the lake is now lower than necessary and when the water pressure lessens, the pipe will be
reattached at the appropriate height. We will inform MSD when this is completed.

Hiring a contractor to repair the spillway, as required by #2 in your Notice, who can get
us on the schedule this year without a significant price hike has been difficult. The company we
selected is DJM Ecological Services and the contact between the Village of Green Trails
Association and DJM Ecological Services, Inc. is attached. DJM has the final engineering plans
from the project completed by Clayton Engineering in 2008 and will make the repairs
accordingly. Larger rock will be added. DJM will begin the work towards the end of November,
hopefully to finish by year’s end, 12/31/2020 weather permitting.

If you would like any additional information or would like to discuss this matter in
further detail, please contact me by phone at 314-878-4119 or 636-579-9030.

Ma?;:zonachella, President

Village of Green Trails Association, Inc.

Sincerely,

Cc: Danna McKitrick, P.C.
Jeffrey R. Schmitt



